NOTICE AND AGENDA OF PUBLIC HEARING OF THE 

ARIZONA STATE MINE INSPECTOR
Notice is hereby given to the members of the public that the Arizona State Mine Inspector’s Office will hold a public hearing open to the public on November 9, 2018 beginning at 9:00 A.M. at the Executive Tower, 3rd Floor located at 1700 W Washington, Phoenix, AZ 85007.
Pursuant to A.R.S. § 27-1204, the public will be given the opportunity to present their concerns regarding Title 11, Chapter 3, Aggregate Mined Land Reclamation Proposed  Rules located at asmi.az.gov.    A representative of the State Mine Inspector’s Office will be present to answer questions.  The public will be given the opportunity to comment on the proposed rules and are encouraged to submit written comments prior to the November 9, 2018 meeting.
Members of the public who cannot attend the meeting but who wish to have their comments considered may mail comments to the State Mine Inspector at 1700 W. Washington, Suite 403, Phoenix, AZ 85007.  The legislature enacted the Aggregate Mine Land Reclamation Act (A.R.S. Title 27, Chapter 6) in 2005. The Act requires aggregate exploration operations and aggregate mining units to submit reclamation plans and financial assurance mechanisms to the Office of the State Mine Inspector. The Act requires the Inspector to make rules consistent with the Act for reclamation of surface disturbances at aggregate exploration operations and mining units, financial assurances, and notice and public meetings. This rulemaking makes the required rules.

Written comments must state the name and mailing address of the commenter, be signed by the commenter or the commenter’s agent or attorney and clearly state why the proposed reclamation rules should be approved or denied by the State Mine Inspector.  Written comments must be received no later than 5 P.M. on November 9, 2018.  

Dated this 28th day of August 28, 2018. 





ARIZONA STATE MINE INSPECTOR





Joe Hart




Arizona State Mine Inspector  

Persons with a disability may request a reasonable accommodation, such as a sign language interpreter, by contacting (Laurie Swartzbaugh, 602-542-5971, lswartzbaugh@asmi.az.gov).  Requests should be made as early as possible to arrange accommodation. 
